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Wrightsville Beach Recreation District Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Draft

June 12, 2017

Representatives

Montpelier – Jon Copans (present)

Montpelier – Jessica Chaves (present)

Middlesex – Jane Dudley (present)

Worcester – Carl Witke (present)

East Montpelier – Kim Kendall (left at 6:00)

CVRPC Staff – Daniel Currier (present)

Other: Collin O’Neil – Manager (present)
The meeting was called to order at 5:10 pm.
Public Comment

No members of the public were present, and no public comments were made.

Adjustments to Agenda

Jon agreed to take notes after Kim leaves at 6:00. The board prioritized numbers 3, 4, 5, and 7 of the agenda.

Review and Approval of the May Minutes

The Board reviewed the minutes of May 1, 2017. No changes were made. Kim motioned to approve minutes. Jessica seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously passed.

Bank Resolution and Bank Signing Cards

Jessica moved to adopt the “Resolution for Change in Bank Account Signatory.” Jane seconded. The motion passed unanimously. As the Treasurer, Jon will sign the signature card at the bank.

CVRPC Services Agreement

Dan stated that the purpose of the services agreement is to establish the bookkeeping services that would be provided by CVRPC and the terms under which those services would be provided. Dan recommended that WBRD document its internal controls. CVRPC would like ensure that controls are in place and documented prior to implementation of the Services Agreement. Once the services are established and listed in the exhibit, the CVRPC will generate a quote for the services agreement. Currently CVRPC charges $2,500 for bookkeeping services for WBRD. 

The board discussed whether a bookkeeper could be hired to provide the same services that CVRPC has been performing. The board concluded that it made sense to continue using CVRPC until the end of the year and re-evaluate at a later date. The board discussed developing a working group of Collin, Jon, and Kim to document the internal controls. At this point Kim left the meeting, and Jon continued as note taker.
There was some discussion of the likely cost of the bookkeeping services. Bonnie W. has indicated in an e-mail that actual costs for CY2016 were $4,8xx.  She estimated that due to staff transition, new systems, and other factors, $4,8xx was an outlier. That said, costs will likely be more than the current rate of $2,500 annually.  
Draft Financial Controls and Policies
There was some discussion about the development of financial controls. Jane made the point that we need to do it regardless of CVRPC. Collin suggested that we continue to pursue the option of having CVRPC provide these services after Dec.31 to ensure CVRPC's ongoing commitment to recreation within the region. 
Jon Copans moved "To Authorize the Board Chair to sign the Administrative Services Agreement at an annual cost of up to $5,000 with amendments necessary to the Accounting Services outlined in Exhibit A, including the addition of annual tax filings."  Jessica Chavez seconded and the motion passed without a dissenting vote.
The conversation moved on to the formation of a working group to review and draft financial controls for the District. The decision was made to name this a working group rather than a subcommittee. Any draft will need to come to the full Board for approval. Regarding process, the group agreed that the working group of Kim, Jon, and Collin in an advisory capacity convene to determine the WBRD's recommendations for appropriate controls before engaging CVRPC. 
Jane made a motion to create a working group comprising Jon and Kim, in consultation with Beach Manager Collin, to begin the process of reviewing and updating internal financial controls with a focus on cash, payroll, and credit card practices.
Jon seconded. The motioned passed without opposition.
There was some discussion of schedule. Generally, the date of sometime in September was agreed upon to have draft controls in place, though Collin expressed concern about his workload at that point in the season. There will be an interim Board meeting sometime in late July when the working group will have the opportunity to check-in with the full board and address any thorny questions. The Board will then reconvene in September, ideally for consideration of a completed draft of the financial controls.
 Shady Rill and Management Contract/Tractor Purchase
Discussion moved on to Item 9, Shady Rill and Management Contract.
Collin reported that DEC has now conceded that they have responsibility for the maintenance of the Shady Rill Recreation Area.  WBRD was awarded an interim contract to provide maintenance services through the end of June and we are optimistic that the full remaining contract through Oct 1. will also be awarded to WBRD. Collin believes that the cost to the District will be nearly $2,500 less than the revenue generated. Regarding the potential purchase of a tractor to assist with Shady Rill maintenance, Collin has decided to postpone this until next year. Jon Copans urged that the tractor purchase remain on upcoming agendas given the amount of planning required to make such a substantial purchase. 
Jessica Chavez made a motion to authorize the Chair to sign the contract for maintenance at Shady Rill covering July 1 through Oct. 1. Jon seconded. Motion passed without opposition.
Review of Budget/Manager’s contract
Discussion moved to agenda item 7, the 2017 budget.
 
Jon asked a general question - where are there major differences from 2016 and are there any sources of anxiety in this budget. Collin stated in the negative and that the budget is very similar to the previous year. The budget for the Manager Maintenance reflects a salary increase for Collin, though this has not been approved by the Board. It was agreed that approval of the budget does not mean that the new salary becomes effective. That will require specific action from the Board, to come at a later meeting.
Jessica Chavez pointed towards a large increase in trash/septic. Collin indicated that this reflects costs associated with trash put in the toilets and therefore an increased need for pumping. Jon asked about advertising, at $1,200. Collin said he utilizes Google Ad Words and also has provided sponsorship at other disc golf courses to promote Wrightsville. Front Porch Forum was discussed - Collin agreed to send out some suggested language to Board members so they can post. Jon asked about the missing budget actuals for 2016 in the area of Maintenance and Other Operating. Collin indicated he did not trust the figures provided by CVRPC Staff. Jon asked if the issue of tracking expenditures to appropriate accounts has been resolved for 2017 and Collin indicated that he was hopeful it has been remedied. Questions were asked about user fee revenue - do we have data breaking down what categories the revenue can be attributed to. Collin indicated that this data is not in Quickbooks, but available because of the App used to track income at the beach. Jane made the point that there are ongoing questions about the tracking of various data and she would like to see a separate conversation about this at some point. 
Jon Copans moved the budget with the CVRPC line increased to $5,000 to reflect the negotiation of a new Admin Services Contract. Jessica Chavez seconded, and the motion passed without opposition.
Jon moved to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted by Kim Kendall and Jon Copans 
 
